Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF FINANCIAL SERVICES
Division of Workers' Compensation
RULE NOS.:
RULE TITLES:

69L-7.020
Florida Workers' Compensation Health Care Provider Reimbursement Manual

69L-7.100
Florida Workers' Compensation Reimbursement Manual for Ambulatory Surgical Centers (ASCs)

NOTICE OF CORRECTION

Notice is hereby given that the following correction has been made to the proposed rule in Vol. 44 No. 217, November 6, 2018 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.

The correction has been made to update the Notice with statutorily required information.

SUMMARY OF STATEMENT OF ESTIMATED REGULATORY COSTS AND LEGISLATIVE RATIFICATION is deleted in full, and is replaced by the following:  

The Agency has determined that Rule 69L-7.020, F.A.C. will have an adverse impact on small business or likely increase directly or indirectly regulatory costs in excess of $200,000 in the aggregate within one year after the implementation of the rule. A SERC has been prepared by the Agency. 

The Agency has determined that the proposed Rule 69L-7.020, F.A.C. is expected to require legislative ratification based on the statement of estimated regulatory costs or if no SERC is required, the information expressly relied upon and described herein: The Department conducted a SERC analysis of the proposed rule utilizing a cost analysis of estimated regulatory costs prepared by the National Council on Compensation Insurance, Inc. (NCCI). NCCI’s cost analysis of proposed Rule 69L-7.020, F.A.C., indicates that the proposed rule will result in an estimated overall increase in Florida workers’ compensation system costs of 0.1% (+$4M).

The Agency has determined that Rule 69L-7.100, F.A.C. will have an adverse impact on small business or likely increase directly or indirectly regulatory costs in excess of $200,000 in the aggregate within one year after the implementation of the rule. A SERC has been prepared by the Agency. 

The Agency has also determined that the proposed Rule 69L-7.100, F.A.C. is expected to require legislative ratification based on the statement of estimated regulatory costs or if no SERC is required, the information expressly relied upon and described herein: The Department conducted a SERC analysis of the proposed rule utilizing a cost analysis of estimated regulatory costs prepared by NCCI. NCCI’s cost analysis of proposed Rule 69L-7.100, F.A.C., indicates that the proposed rule will result in an estimated overall increase in Florida workers’ compensation system costs of 1.5% (+$66M).

Any person who wishes to provide information regarding a statement of estimated regulatory costs, or provide a proposal for a lower cost regulatory alternative must do so in writing within 21 days of this notice.
